
 

 

December 2023 - January 2024 

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Friends,  
 

While writing this letter I am reminded of scripture found in Job 24:22 “He draweth also the mighty 
with his power: he riseth up, and no man is sure of life.”  I do not want to be morbid, but in reality, 
all of us are graveyard travelers!  That is why our time is to be used wisely in the short life that we 
have!  On December 23

rd
 I had an emergency surgery.  About 10 years ago I had a non-cancerous 

“Turp” prostate surgery.  The doctor told me that it might last 12-15 years.  On December 21
st
, I 

began having serious problems and two days later I had the surgery.  After two emergency room 
visits, I was taken to Frye General Hospital by ambulance and the doctor and his team performed 
another “Turp” procedure.  I am doing well and have recuperated.  I had three trips planned for the 
first of this year.  We already had people scheduled to travel and they were able to make these trips 
successfully without me. 
 

Two trips were made to a Hispanic country, the first in January and the second in February.  Both 
trips were without incident and accomplished all that we had planned with these two groups while 
visiting and preaching.  One of our American pastors preached a message on “just being faithful” 
and “sticking with it”.  One of our national preachers was weeping after hearing the message at the 
church he pastors.  He said, “I was really discouraged and wanted to give up.  Thank you all for 
coming and for the message!”  They had special prayer for him before leaving. 
 

We also had a trip to the Amazon planned.  It had been several years since I had been able to go 
into that area.  The countries on the Amazon River where we travel and reach are the countries of 
Colombia, Peru, and Brazil.  This trip we had planned to have an institute and teaching sessions 
emphasizing missions, soul winning and church expansion.  Our group went on without me.  They 
returned and had about 200 people attending.  They had a great time and the time spent was very 
profitable.  Pray for these people.  These areas in the jungle where they minister are really difficult 
places, not only with transportation, (all on banana boats), but there is a lot of drug trafficking and 
crime in the area.   
 

Thanks to all of you for prayers for us and the works in these countries! 
 

Joyfully Yours, 
Farren Caeble 1 Sam 12:24 
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To preach the gospel in the regions beyond you… 

2 Cor 10:16 

 

 

“...thy word 
is truth.” 
 Jn 17:17 

  AV 1611 
 “   speaking the truth in love…” 

     Eph. 4:15 
  


